Draft Minutes
Electronic Court Filing Technical Committee

Telephone Conference Call

February 2, 2004

Attendees:

John Aerts

Greg Arnold

Don Bergeron

Jim Cabral

Rolly Chambers

Tom Clarke

Robin Gibson

Charles Gilliam

David Goodwin

John Greacen

Allen Jensen

Katherine Krause

Dr. Laurence Leff

Diane Lewis

Mary McQueen

John Messing

Robert O’Brien

Dallas Powell

David Roth

John Ruegg

Christopher Smith

Tom Smith

Roger Winters

New Orleans TC meeting.  We will meet from 8:00 am to 4:00 pm on Wednesday, April 28th in New Orleans at the OASIS conference hotel.   The Legal XML Member Section will meet that afternoon at 4:00 pm.  We will expect that Dallas Powell, Jim Cabral, Christopher Smith, and Robin Gibson will make presentations to the Member Section on our products and progress.
Georgia Tech Research Institute will provide training on the GJXDM in Atlanta on May 13 and 14 for 250 persons on a first come first served basis.  OJP will pay the registration fee.  Robin will let TC members know as soon as registration is open.  The training will focus on best practices in the use of the GJXDM and how to create “conformant” implementations.  

OJP has not provided funding for the national standards registry that Global designed some years ago.  It has given a grant to the IJIS Institute, working with SAIC and George Washington University to further implementation.  It is planning to award $800,000 to the National Center for State Courts to validate the GJXDM for court needs and applications.

Jim Cabral reported that he has posted the OXCI design documents – architecture, requirements, design, and interface specifications – on the Sourceforge website.  He has also posted proposed schemas for OXCI for Court Filing, Query and Response, Court Filing Policy and Payments.  He drew from the GJXDM, Universal Business Language, ebXML, and products of the eGovernment Technical Committee for encryption and signatures.

Tom Smith expressed concern that divergent development efforts seem to be underway.  He suggested that the TC ask Counterclaim – the one company that has been involved in both the 2GEFS project in California and the OXCI project – to pick one of the two sets of schemas for the electronic filing community.  There was no support for his suggestion.
Christopher Smith reported that California would be releasing the 2GEFS specifications for comment on Wednesday, the day following the conference call.

The co-chair suggested that the Technical Committee members review both the OXCI proposal and the 2GEFS materials and conduct a further conference call in two weeks focusing on the OXCI proposal, but taking into consideration the 2GEFS products.  This suggestion was accepted.

Dallas Powell noted that he had posted a revised definition for Blue.  He focused on the differences arising from the use of http (which Tybera uses) and ebXML (which OXCI uses) and SOAP (which BearingPoint uses in Texas Online).  Dallas agreed to convene the Layered Interoperability Subcommittee to discuss the revised definition and bring a recommendation to the full TC.

The co-chair asked that he and Dallas give thought before the New Orleans face-to-face about the most productive way to use the time in New Orleans to expedite work on Blue.  He called for additional volunteers to assist him and Dallas in that effort.
